873 Broadway
New York, N.Y. 10003
July 19, 1967

To All National Committee Members:

Dear Comrades:

After intensive study of the tactical and technical
factors involved in nominating a party presidential ticket,
the Political Committee has adopted the following motion:
"To poll the National Committee on a recommendation to nom-
inate Fred Halstead for president and Paul Boutelle for vice
president, the N.C. nominations to remain subject to ratifi-
cation by the party convention."

For tactical reasons public announcement of the N.C.
nominations should be postponed until about Labor Day. Dur-
ing the interim it is important that the subject be treated
as a strictly internal party matter.

A form is enclosed which may be used in casting your
vote.

Comradely yours,
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Farrell Dobbs
National Secretary



